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Jesus said ‘I have come that you may have life in all its fullness’  

(John 10:10).  He calls us to a full life in mind, body, heart and spirit.  

We are delighted that once again all of our children in year 4 and 

year 6 have been able to take part in residential visits.  These 

opportunities provide a wealth of experiences for our children to thrive 

and to be the person they are fully capable of being. Thank you to all 

of the staff and volunteers whose planning and preparation make these 

visits such a success.  Thank you to parents for letting us be part of 

your children’s journey outside of school. 
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Pupil News Reports 

 
Our head boys, head girls and house captains have been busy producing news 

reports focusing on what has been going on around school in the Spring term.  Check 

these out on our website https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/curriculum/news-reports 

and Twitter @DeaneryPrimary 

 

 

 

Pupil Voice 

 
Ivee 1M: “I have been watering the strawberries whilst Mrs Trouth isn’t here and they are starting to turn 

red.”  

Jacie 1B: “In English we have been writing about our dream school. I would have robots that give us 

whatever food we like for lunch and a water slide in the playground. We had to use capital letters, finger 

spaces and full stops.” 

Tommy 2HS: “We have been learning about lines of symmetry in Maths.” 

Poppy 2HS: “We did Music and RE this week where we played the Hindu creation story with 

instruments.” 

Emily 3C: “I enjoyed doing dressing up in 60's clothes for the Jubilee, my favourite was the fun games 

outside!” 

5M: “Our new creative curriculum topic is Time Traveller.  It was really exciting because we got to bring 

in props from home from when we were babies to create a timeline iMovie video all about 

ourselves.  We really enjoyed it.” 

Joey 5T: "I enjoyed all the activities we did in Jubilee week, but especially the drone photos and the 
morning of games we played on the playground and the field. My favourite was the welly whanging." 

Please remember Sunscreen & Full 

water bottles as the temperatures 

start to rise 

https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/curriculum/news-reports


   

After school clubs and Foxes bookings for September 2022 

 
After school clubs for Autumn term 1 and 2 are now available to book and 
bookings will close on Thursday 23rd June. See the website for more details -
https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/extra-curricular/12345 
 
Foxes bookings for Autumn term 1 are now open for booking via Scopay and 
bookings will close on Thursday 23rd June. Please contact the school office if 
you have any questions.  
 
 

 

Jubilee Celebrations 

We had a very exciting week celebrating the Queen's Platinum Jubilee and the children did many 
activities learning about our longest reigning monarch and how the world has changed throughout 
her time as Queen. The children had a whole school picnic and a dressing up day where they took 
part in a range of games on the field. 
 
We also had a very special visit from the Queen’s Deputy Lieutenant, Julia Willoughby and she 
watched as the children formed the number 70 on the MUGA. 
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Twitter 

 
If you’re on Twitter, why not follow us @DeaneryPrimary.  You can find out what is going 

on around school and see some of our great activities.  We currently have 2234 followers 

but we would love some more!  We would also love more parental engagement with your 

likes or tweets. 

 

 

 

 

 

Birmingham Grammar Schools – Registration for entrance test 

 
Registration for entrance test to The Grammar Schools in Birmingham is now open for parents 

of current Year 5 pupils who would like their child to sit the entrance test for The Grammar 

Schools in Birmingham, for entry to Year 7 in September 2023.  

Registration can be made online by visiting the website below.  

The closing date for registering is 4pm on 30th June 2022.   

The test will take place on 17th September 2022. 

 https://www.birminghamgrammarschools.org/apply-onlineapp.php 

Car Parking 

 
We have received a number of complaints from parents and local residents about 
inconsiderate parking on the pavements and across residents’ driveways. When cars are 
parked on the pavements, parents have to walk in the road with their children and 
pushchairs.  
 
We politely ask that you park considerately and leave plenty of time to allow for parking 
up safely and walking to the school.  
 
 

 

Programmes of Study Summer 2 

 

 
Our Programmes of Study for Summer 2 have now been uploaded to the website - here you can 

find out all of the great knowledge and skills that we will be learning over the next half term.  Can 

you believe it is the final half term of the year?! https://www.deanery.bham.sch.uk/curriculum/p-o-s 
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Deanery C.E. Primary School 

14 Fox Hollies Road, Sutton Coldfield, B76 2RD 
 

To all Reception parents, and particularly those that are new to the Deanery... 

This half term you will be receiving a flyer about our PTFA Summer Disco on Friday 8th July. It is 

always a popular event and if it will be your child’s first disco, the PTFA Disco Committee thought it 

would be helpful for you to know a bit more about this event: 

 The KS1 disco is open to children in Reception, Year One and Year Two. 

 It starts at 5:00pm and finishes at 6:15pm. 

 Children are dropped off at the KS2 entrance to the school (the far left corner of the staff 

car park as you look at the school). 

 We now have online booking facilities for you to be able to buy your child’s ticket and 

volunteer to help at the disco. This can be done at  www.pta-events.co.uk/deanery where 

you will need to register. We strongly encourage you to use our online booking system but 

do also have offline ticket request forms available at the school office if needed. Ticket sales 

will go live on Friday 17th June and close on Friday 1st July. Tickets will then be issued on 

Thursday 7th July.  The office will have a list of tickets issued if you have not received your 

tickets and are concerned.  

 The request also asks for two different emergency contacts.  It is really important that these 

apply for the whole time your child is at the disco, even if you are helping out, as we may 

need to contact you quickly, please note that a ticket will not be issued without this contact 

information. 

 Children with medical needs that may require intervention will be required to have an adult 

attend with them. Any child with asthma in KS1 will need an adult to attend who will be 

responsible for the inhaler and any administration required. 

 It is helpful to have lots of parents volunteering to help on the night.  This is also a great way 

of checking that your child is happy at their first disco, but we do encourage you to ‘take a 

back seat’ and encourage your child to be independent, there are many volunteers there to 

help them throughout the event . 

 There will be items available to buy.  These include glitter tattoos (which can be removed 

easily using baby oil/ olive oil), nail painting, craft items and small toys.  Therefore, most 

parents send their children with some change (between about £3 and £5 is normal).  Don't 

worry if your children don't know all the coins - we will help them. 

 At the end of the disco, children are dismissed from the KS1 hall (parents should enter via 

the main entrance).  We will have the children safely behind tables with sign-out sheets.  It 

is vitally important that each parent signs before taking a child, so that we know they have 

been taken home safely. 

Hope this helps, and that we see lots of new faces there!!! 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

http://www.pta-events.co.uk/deanery


 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Nurse 

 
Please follow the link below for an updated telephone number and 

email address for the School Nursing Team.  If you have any 

concerns or worries around the health and wellbeing of your child, 

please contact the School Nursing team.    Birmingham Community 

Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust website here  

 

https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
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